Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

To the: REGULATORY PANEL (PLANNING & TRANSPORTATION) 

On:
Thursday, 20 November, 2003

TITLE: A57 Cadishead Way, Irlam

RECOMMENDATIONS:
That the Panel approve the recommendation in the report.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
A new roundabout is being constructed on Cadishead Way to facilitate access to a new housing development located at Cadishead Way/Fairhills Road, Irlam. The existing speed limit is 50 mph and in the interests of highway safety it is proposed to reduce the limit to 40 mph on the approaches to the roundabout and on the roundabout itself.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
 Report and plan.

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
To be funded by the developer.

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
N/A

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:
Gaynor Burgess (x3864)

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Irlam; 

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Environmental Strategy; 

DETAILS:
As per report and plan.
